## WEEKLY NEWSLETTER

## TYLDEN PRIMARY SCHOOL

11 Clowes Street Tylden Ph: 5424 8244

Email: tylden.ps@education.vic.gov.au www.tyldenps.vic.edu.au



Term 3 Week 10 Friday 15th Sept 2023

#### **IMPORTANT DATES**

# OCTOBER Monday 2nd

First day of term 4

Thurs 19th & Fri 20th Gr3 PGL Camp

Thurs 19th & Fri 20th Gr3 PGL Camp

#### **NOVEMBER**

Tues 14th

2024 Prep Information 7pm

Tues 21, 28 & Tues 4, 11 Dec 2024 Prep transition visits 1:30—3:30pm

#### **DECEMBER**

Tue 5th

State Tee-ball Championships

#### Mon 18th

Grade 6 Graduation 7:30pm

#### Tues 19th

Last day of term 4. 3.30pm finish

#### Wed 20th

Curriculum Day
No students at school today.

#### **Next week**

will o

Manny

Mason F

Ms Dickins

#### Over the holidays

Eloise

**Gypsy-Pearl** 

Abi B

Valentina

Gwenny

Noah M

Harper

### Principal's Message

Dear parents and carers

We have come to the end of another busy term and it is lovely to finish the term in such beautiful spring weather. The school was a sea of colour yesterday, with many sports teams represented at our Footy Colours Day. A relaxed and happy way to celebrate the end of term!

I will take this opportunity to thank all families for their strong support of the programs and activities at school. Our staff have continued to provide the best possible opportunities for our students in class and in extra-curricular activities and I thank them as well for everything they do to make our school so outstanding.

Congratulations to all students for their hard work this term, and special congratulations to the students who received an end of term award in our assembly today. An end of term award provides recognition of these students' achievements and the work they have done to improve. Well done!

Congratulations to Lucinda (800m) and Leah

(long jump) who competed strongly in the Division Athletics competition last week. Both girls will progress to the Region Athletics competition next term. What an excellent result!

Fourth term always seems to fly past. We can look forward to the House athletics and swimming sports days, the annual swimming program and the grade 6 graduation, to name just a few of the upcoming term 4 events.

OSHC will commence on the first day of next term. Please email the school by Friday 29th September (tylden.ps@education.vic.gov.au) if you need to make a booking.

I hope that you have a restful and enjoyable holiday break. I hope we have some beautiful spring weather over the next two weeks. Please stay safe and I will see you all back at school on Monday 2nd October.

See you next term!

Lee MacDonald

Principal

leeanne.macdonald@education.vic.gov.au

### STUDENTS OF THE WEEK



Pictured: L-R Back: Mason, Quincy & Isabelle Front: Hugo, Charlie & Valentina

### STUDENTS OF THE WEEK

**Hugo S** – For working hard and showing the school value of resilience.

**Charlie R**– For being a kind, thoughtful and focussed class member. Thank you for being so helpful! Keep it up!

**Valentina**– For putting wonderful effort into improving your multiplication and division.

**Isabelle H–** Well done on a fabulous week of learning. I am extremely proud of your dedication in Literacy and your wonderful narrative you produced. Keep up the hard work!

**Mason M**—For working hard during activity sessions. You have increased your effort and output in narrative writing with some great results. Keep it up!

**Quincy**— For fantastic work in our writing sessions. Your willingness to play with sentence structure has created some excellent pieces of writing.

### **MANGO FUNDRAISER**

The school will run a Mango Fundraiser next term as this was a very successful fundraiser in 2022. The orders arrived promptly and the mangoes were absolutely delicious! The school will request the mangoes are delivered in early-mid December. Price per tray will be confirmed asap.

Please start to check with friends and family over the holidays to find out how many trays they would like and to make sure they order from Tylden PS not one of our neighbouring schools!

Order forms will be sent home in week 1 of next term.



### **KYNETON DAFFODIL PARADE**

Tylden Primary School took part in the annual Kyneton Daffodil Festival Parade. A large group of students, staff and parents attended and we were a very cheerful bunch! Thank you to all who joined us. It was such a wonderful day!







## **SAKGP Gardening Sessions**

The SAKGP garden session this week focussed on a German permaculture gardening technique known as Hügelkultur (mound culture). This is a traditional way of building raised garden beds. Students piled woody materials together on the soil surface and covered it with finer green waste material. Then, they added a layer of soil on top that can be planted into.



## **FOOTY COLOURS DAY**

It was lovely to see so many students participating in our Footy Colours Day yesterday. A large number of teams from a wide variety of sports were represented, as you can see from the photos below.



### **COMMUNITY NEWS**









We respectfully acknowledge the Traditional Owners of country throughout Victoria

and pay respect to the ongoing living cultures of First Peoples.

Our School Values are: Integrity—Personal Best—Respect—Friendliness—Resilience—Teamwork—Creativity

